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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 23, 2007

TO: Honorable Judith Zaffirini, Chair, Senate Committee on S/C on Higher Education 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB649 by Shapleigh (Relating to a joint partnership between the Texas Tech University 
Health Sciences Center and The University of Texas at El Paso.), As Introduced

The costs associated with implementation of the bill would depend on the number of programs 
entered into by University of Texas at El Paso and Texas Tech Health Science Center.

Under the provisions of the bill, the Texas Tech University Health Science Center and the University 
of Texas El Paso may develop joint degree programs and joint research programs as the boards of 
regents of the participating institutions consider appropriate to efficiently use the resources of both 
institutions. The state costs of the the joint programs would depend upon the nature and scope of the 
partnerships agreed to by the two institutions.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 720 The University of Texas System Administration, 739 Texas Tech University Health 
Sciences Center, 768 Texas Tech University System Administration, 781 Higher 
Education Coordinating Board
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